
Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 26 October 2009 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Barrie Gilliatt (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   Hilary Davies, John Lyon, Sheila Cowell and Anne Stockdale 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Councillor Stuart Parker, PC Neil Busby
09/66  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors David Brodie, Edward Kirk and Brian Bailey
09/67   MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  that  i)  the Minutes of the Meeting held on 7 September 2009 be 
                                   confirmed as a correct record.

    
        ii)  future Minutes incorporate Action Points

09/68  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

   1) Park Lane – Lighting – the Clerk had received advice from CALC as to how other Councils tackled lighting provision and maintenance on un-adopted roads.  It transpired that the Parish Council was under no legal obligation in this matter and was, in fact, constrained by the need to ensure that any work it undertook in the Parish was benefitting the residents in general rather than one individual or family in particular.
Action:  Clerk to write to Mr & Mrs Clelland.
2) Notice Board – the Clerk reported that the new notice board for Stamford Court/Broadmead had been ordered.  Apparently Mrs Cooper of that locality had offered to liaise with the garage owners to facilitate the location of the new board on the garage wall.
Action:  Clerk to liaise with Mrs Cooper.
3)  Cheshire Local Access Forum – the Clerk reported that he had approached  Mr Morley with a view to him being a representative on the Forum but Mr Morley felt he was not suitable for the job.

09/69  A51 TARVIN ROAD/ROAD ISSUES
Members discussed the recent meeting with Kieran Collins of CW&C and the proposed full route survey of the A51 from the A55 to the M6.  Despite concerns that the A51 was unfit for purpose the authorities persisted in classifying it as a major route and this was of great concern to the Parish Council whose voice appeared to be constantly unheeded in this and other road matters such as the safety of the Tarvin Road/Littleton Lane/Hare Lane junction.
Despite an assurance by the Highways Engineer that the lighting in the three remaining bus shelters would be made operational as a matter of priority there was still one shelter that was unlit.  The Parish Council had long since lost its patience in this matter.
However, Members were gratified to note that they had been informed in advance about the trial of a new arrangement at the roundabout and awaited its outcome with interest.

It was agreed that the Clerk write to the Chief Officer in charge of Highways, Steve Kent, to raise all of the persisting road issues in order to raise the profile of these matters and ascertain what the thoughts of the officers were in where these issues were going.
Action:  Clerk to write to Steve Kent conveying the frustration felt by the PC at the lack of progress.

09/70  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)   53 Tarvin Road : 09/11190/Change of use of land to mixed use of agriculture/fishery.  Retention of lakes, mounds and bridge.  Creation of car park and access track.
09/11191/FUL – retention of building for use in association with fishery/agricultural use of land (including removal of clock tower

09/11192/FUL – Retention of wall
Members noted that permission had been granted for 09/11190 and 09/11192 (subject to the removal of the clock tower/weather vane) but the retention of the wall (09/11191) had been refused in the interest of visual amenity and to accord with the Chester District Local plan.

Members felt very disenchanted with the way the planners were dealing with the this property and whilst they were adamant that enforcement should be pursued vigorously by the local authority, had grave doubts that this would be effective.  There was also great frustration that yet again the parish Council’s views were being ignored.
It was agreed that a Planning Officer, preferably Fiona Edwards, be invited to the next Meeting of the Parish Council to explain how they have arrived at decisions which have been such a disappointment to its Members.

Action:  Clerk to invite Fiona Edwards to the next Meeting, copy to Cllr S Parker
 

09/71  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council.
RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received
09/72   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



254.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        20.50 
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Oct  
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden    28hrs @ £6.21          


                      173.88
5)  Bank Storage Charge






    1.00
09/73   INCOME
1)  Barclays Bank – Interest 





       .52










       .52











       .09

2)  VAT Refund from HM Revenue & Customs


            515.05
3)  CW&C Council – Litter Warden refund



 620.00

09/74   CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £4.39
09/75   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Partnership Bulletin – October
Concessionary Travel Scheme 2009/10

A55/A51 Interchange – Proposed Changes to Road Markings

Review of Highways Maintenance

Gowy & Eddisbury Community Forum – Meeting 24 November and Newsletter – Members felt that these Forums were a waste of time as no one appeared to take account of the views of Parish Councils!
Action:  Clerk to relay these sentiments to the Chief Executive of CW&C
Rural West Area Partnership Board Update
Parking Enforcement Consultation

Cheshire Community Action – Newsletter Sept 2009 - AGM 19 November 2009 

Cheshire Community Council – Annual Accounts 2008/9
09/76  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that the next meeting be held on Monday 7 November 2009 

09/77   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  Pearl Lane – it was reported that the road surface in Pearl Lane, especially where the edge was breaking up, was hazardous to pedestrians and cyclists.
Action:  Clerk to contact Highways Engineer to arrange remedial work

2)  Parish Council Land Adjacent to Vet – the Clerk reported on concerns raised by the staff of the Vet regarding a man lurking in the overgrown land next to them – possibly a vagrant.  Subsequent investigation by PC Busby indicated that the individual concerned was the man who had previously picked up litter in the Parish and dumped bags of it in Pearl Lane.  PC Busby had taken action to discourage him from doing this but a large amount of rubbish had accumulated on the Parish Council’s land that required clearing.

It was agreed that a working party be set up to clear the rubbish.

Action:  Clerk to arrange a suitable date with Members.

3)  Remembrance Sunday – it was agreed that the Chairman would attend and the Parish Council donate £200.

Action:  Chairman to liaise with supplier of wreath and Clerk to arrange for cheque to be raised at appropriate time.

4)  Parish Council Newsletter – the content of the latest newsletter was discussed and agreed.  I was noted this would cost £40.

Action:  Chairman to liaise with printers and Clerk to raise cheque when required.

5)  Littleton Hall Farm – it was noted that the exhibition/consultation would be  held at the Rugby Club in November or December.  
Action:  Clerk to liaise with Consultants, Rugby Club and Members to facilitate the event.
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